May third, 1 9 3 2. Mrs. Walter Rosen, 35 West Fifty-fourth Street, New York, N. Y. Dear Mrs. Rosen, Let me thank you for your letter of April 26th, in which you ask whether it would be possible for you to give a concert at McGill on the Theremin instrument. I immediately passed your letter on to Professor Douglas Clarke, Dean of the Faculty of Music, for his opinion. He has furnished me with a copy of his reply to you (and you will, I know, forgive him for addressing you as "Miss Lucie Rosen" ) I may say that I agree with the Dean that a better time than the present could be chosen for the giving of a concert, and I would suggest the autumn. As far as University people are concerned, they are all very busy in examination work and then they will want to be getting away as soon as possible. I am quite sure that a recital on the Theremin instrument would be of great interest to scientists as well as to musicians, and in thanking you for your suggestion, may I write to you again some time in the autumn? With all kind wishes, I am. Ever yours faithfully, Principal.